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Circular

statutory body has been constituted by the Government of India for promoting animal
welfare in general and for the purpose of protecting animals from being subjected to
unnecessary pain and suffering in particular.

While the control of pests is desirable in the overall interest of the country, the
methods employed for this purpose have to be in tune with the Prevention of Cruelty to
Animals Act 1960 and rules there under. If the employment of a humane method can serve

traps being used fo; trapping of rats.

Glue traps, also known as glueboards or sticky traps, are a type of non-lethal or
restraining rodent traps used mostly to trap rats. The traps are extremely sticky with non-

exposure, dehydration, starvation, suffocation, predation or are killed by humans. Animals
can also die from injuries or blood loss as they try to chew their own body parts in an
attempt to escape from the trap. .
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Available evidence clearly suggests that the use of glue traps causes unnecessary
pain and suffering to the rodents and is against the spirit of the Prevention of Cruelty to
Animals Act 1960 specifically section 11 that deals with cruelty to animals generally, while
there are many humane methods available to control the population of rats.

Therefore, the use of glue traps for controlling rats / rodents is in contravention of
the provisions contained in the PCA Act 1960. Use of Glue traps is a cruel practice as such
must be discontinued in favour of other humane methods / non invasive methods such as
regulation rat traps.

| request the Director General of Foreign Trade to issue appropriate directions to
ban the import of glue traps.

All State/ Union Territory governments are requested to issue appropriate directions
to prohibit the manufacture, sale and use of Glue traps for catching rats.

The Indian Pest Control Association may also issue appropriate advisories to its
members.

Yours Sincerely

(Dr. R.M. rb)
Maj. Gen. (Retd.), AVSM
Chairman, AWBI



